Mission: Universidad de Salamanca Period: December, 08-15 - 2019

The mission fulfilled its objectives with the participation of the signatory researcher in meetings and two seminars where the was partial presentation of the research carried out within the scope of the project. A book publication was agreed with the Dean of the Faculty with the articles produced by the participants of the "IV International Seminar: Corrupción, Buen Gobierno y Compliance", held by the Universidad de Salamanca, which was attended by listeners from different countries, such as Ecuador, Brazil, Spain, Paraguay, Chile, Colombia, Bolivia and Guatemala. Publication planning was carried out with Brazilian researchers from the project "Social Inclusion, Public Policies and Governance to reduce inequalities" and Spaniards who study Aporophobia.

There was an excellent approximation of the research carried out by the Brazilian and Spanish professors, since the project coordinated by the Full Professor Ana Pérez Cepeda, which aims to study Aporophobia, is financed by the Ministry of Science, Innovation and Universities of the Gobierno de España and the project "Social Inclusion, Public Policies and Governance to reduce inequalities" is financed by CAPES. Professor Ignácio Berdugo made it possible for Mackenzie to sign an agreement with the Centro de Estudios Brasileños in order to make publications in the Center's journal.



Professor Marco Florêncio with professor Ana Pérez Cepeda.



Pró-Reitoria de Pesquisa e Pós-Graduação Coordenadoria de Programas de Pós-Graduação Stricto Sensu



Professor Marco Aurélio lecturing at the V Seminário Hispano-Brasileño "Complicance y Corrupción".